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Background

A conference call was organized to provide a background briefing on details of the forthcoming National Technology Leadership Summit for the current SITE president, Ian Gibson. The SITE Teacher Education Council had held a previous conference call to plan details of this leadership retreat. Three additional conference calls had also been held to organize the three strands planned for the meeting. 

An executive summary and a podcast of the audio for each of these prior conference calls are posted on the NTLS site (www.NTLS.info). Ian resides in Australia, and the timing of the prior calls during mid-day in the U.S. had occurred during the middle of the night in Australia. Consequently, this additional conference call was scheduled to provide an opportunity for interactive discussion. The conference call was held on Thursday, August 23rd, at 5:00 p.m. Eastern time, which was 7:00 a.m. in the morning in Australia. The following individuals participated in the call.

· Ian Gibson, SITE President

· Ann Thompson, Past SITE President and Editor 

Journal of Computers in Teacher Education (JCTE)


· Glen Bull, Past SITE President and Editor

Contemporary Issues in Technology & Teacher Education (CITE Journal)

· Debra Sprague, Editor 

Journal of Technology and Teacher Education (JTATE)


· Niki Davis, past SITE President

Ann Thompson contributed to the conference call both as a past SITE president and in the role of a current journal editor who regularly participates in NTLS. She also contributed in the capacity of SITE liaison with the American Association of Colleges of Teacher Education (AACTE), which is serving as host of this year’s meeting. Ann is a member of the AACTE technology committee, and negotiated the agreement for AACTE to join the National Technology Leadership Coalition (NTLC).

Janet Swenson, chair of the SITE Teacher Education Council, and Peter Albion, chair of the SITE Information Technology Council, did not participate directly in the conference call due to prior commitments, but subsequently reviewed the podcast of the conference call and an accompanying executive summary as a means of providing an opportunity for asynchronous input. The final document has been posted in this form integrating the initial summary and subsequent revisions based on this review.
Executive Summary

The conference call began with a discussion of the utility of recording discussions for participants who are not able to join calls.  Janet Swenson has mentioned that she listens to podcasts of SITE conference calls while she is sorting papers.  This allows her to follow the discussion and subsequently e-mail input.  Ian Gibson commented that he listens to podcasts during the heavy traffic that he sometimes encounters in Sydney, Australia.
The first item discussed was the location and scheduling of the SITE board meeting following the NTLS retreat.  Bobby Cato, the AACTE liaison, has indicated that it may be possible to use one of the AACTE conference rooms for the SITE board meeting on Saturday following the retreat. The group agreed that it would be appropriate to schedule the board meeting at AACTE headquarters if a room is still available.

Some time was devoted to discussion of the length of time needed for the board meeting.  At the previous year's board meeting the morning was set aside.  This year Ian indicated that in addition to conference planning, he would also like to devote some time to discussion of the governance structure. He suggested to allow time for extended discussion, a block of time between 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. be reserved for the board meeting if a room is available, with the understanding that the meeting could be ended in early afternoon if the agenda is completed sooner.

Possible addition of the education librarian’s association (EBSS) in the National Technology Leadership Coalition (NTLC) was the next topic discussed. At the Spring 2006 SITE Board Meeting, the SITE executive director, Gary Marks, indicated a desire to identify ways to encourage broader adoption of the SITE / AACTE Digital Library by college of education librarians. In addition the role of the librarian is being transformed by technology more rapidly than any other discipline, generating strong interest in this topic by librarians in general.

Janet Swenson and the EBSS Education Librarian of the Year, Kate Corby, are both at the Michigan State University. Consequently Janet met with Kate to explore whether EBSS might have a potential interest in collaboration with SITE and the other education associations affiliated with NTLC. Kate referred the matter to the EBSS president, and the matter was discussed at the last EBSS board meeting. The EBSS board agreed to send a representative, Judy Walker, to NTLS to participate as an unofficial observer in order to gather information that would be reported back to the EBSS board. The board would subsequently use this information to determine if they wished to explore participation in the coalition.

Ian said that his initial reaction to all the potential coalitions with other teacher education associations is that they benefit both partners and contribute to SITE leadership. Consequently, he believes that we should pursue such actions actively and vigorously. The question of whether to invite Judy Walker to meet with the SITE board on Saturday was discussed. Ian indicated that he generally felt that it was helpful to include as many people as possible in discussions of this kind, and that therefore, a meeting with the SITE board would be useful. Niki Davis emphasized that participation would be as an observer.  

The AACTE technology initiative was the next topic discussed.  This initiative is one of several that coincides with the inauguration of the new AACTE president.  To provide leadership AACTE has commissioned a monograph on technological pedagogical content knowledge (TPCK).  The authors in the AACTE technology committee met in June to discuss draft chapters on technology in each of the content areas.  The monograph will be presented at the AACTE conference in February. This could be included as an invited presentation or panel at the next SITE meeting to provide an opportunity for members to learn more about this initiative, and as a way of strengthening the AACTE collaborative relationship with SITE.

TPCK has been proposed as a possible strand for the next NTLS.  Ian said that he thought this topic was timely and appropriate. He suggested "teacher education futures" or "the future of teacher education" as another possible strand at the next NTLS. Discussion of these possibilities could be added to the agenda of the SITE board meeting, and considered at the same time as planning for the SITE conference keynotes, invited speakers, and themes are discussed. 

Ian used the conference call as an opportunity to continue a discussion with Debra Sprague regarding the possibility of employing the Journal of Technology and Teacher Education (JTATE) reviewers as panelists to assist in the review of submissions to the SITE conference. Debra indicated that now that the backlog of submissions to JTATE has been cleared up, this would be possible. Currently there are approximately 70 JTATE reviewers. Cleb Maddux has previously indicated his willingness to contribute more of his time to SITE. Ian suggested asking Cleb to coordinate a Conference Proceedings Taskforce to review the process, and Debra agreed that he would be a good candidate for this role in association with the proceedings review committee. 

SITE on-line journal Contemporary Issues in Technology and Teacher Education (CITE Journal) also has reviewers with particular expertise in specific subject areas such as math education, science education, etc. The CITE Journal co-editor, Lynn Bell was suggested as an additional liaison for this process, since she has been working with the SITE Teacher Education Council to ensure that program committee reviewers have expertise in the subject areas covered by those committees. Debra mentioned that JTATE also has reviewers with content expertise, and suggested that she coordinate with Lynn on this. 

Some discussion was devoted to the SITE board meeting that follows NTLS. NTLS is a collaborative partnership with other associations initiated through the Teacher Education Council. Ian indicated that some SITE board members who have not been involved with this initiative do not fully understand its goals or purpose. Ian said that he supports NTLS and its mission, as evidenced by his participation, but wanted to ensure good communication with the full board about its objectives and outcomes. Ian also indicated that he intended to provide an opportunity at the board meeting for any member of the board to seek clarification about any area of SITE or SITE activity as a way of improving communication and addressing any concerns or issues that may be outstanding.

Ian noted that there is clearly a difference in the structure of the SITE Teacher Education Council and the Information Technology Council. The Teacher Education Council has connections with external associations around which many of its activities are centered.  The Information Technology Council’s interactions with other associations is less formal.  Ian indicated that it might be helpful to find connections between activities that the Teacher Education Council has initiated and possible ways in which the Information Technology Council might be involved.

Glen mentioned that recently the SITE Research Committee, chaired by Gerald Knezek and Rhonda Christian, has become increasingly involved in NTLS and Teacher Education Council activities. They took the lead in coordinating last year’s effort related to “Key Research Issues in the Core Content Areas.” Gerald has also continued to be involved in this year’s discussion of development of a related monograph.

Ian agreed that this was the sort of connection that he had in mind, and emphasized the importance of including Peter Albion, chair of the Information Technology Council, in discussions. He also mentioned the opportunity to move forward with finalization of the Consultative Council as a way of building upon the foundation of past activities.

Ian requested that anyone who might have agenda items for the executive board meeting forward them to him prior to the meeting, to permit everyone to prepare for a thoughtful discussion of those items. Ann Thompson asked about the status of the keynote and invited speakers for the SITE 2007 conference. Ian indicated that this would be on the agenda for the board meeting, but that no prior work or discussion has taken place to date. Ann noted the desirability of identifying keynote speakers well in advance of the conference, and Ian concurred.

At the end of the call, Ann and Niki raised the question of whether past SITE presidents should participate in the forthcoming board meeting. Ian indicated that he would welcome this participation. He went on to say that he felt the crucial principle was “sweat equity.” That is, when those who have contributed wish to continue to participate, it is valuable to include them. Ian suggested that the Consultative Council could provide a mechanism for formal inclusion of these leaders. 

PAGE  
3

